Est
THE MARTIN COUNTY COUNCIL 

SPECIAL MEETING

January 9, 2017
MINUTES

The Martin County Council convened in special session Monday, January 9, 2017, in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Councilmen present were C. Richard Summers, Randy L. Wininger, Warren D. Albright, James A. Stiles, J. Keith Gibson and Councilwomen Barbara McFeater and M. Lynn Gee.  Also attending were Auditor January Roush, Sheriff Travis Roush, Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director; Mitch Green, Josh and Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal and Humane Society and Jill Wadsworth, Loogootee Tribune.  
President Summers called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 6:00pm.
A motion was made by Councilman Albright and seconded by Councilwoman Gee to retain C. Richard Summers as President and Randy L. Wininger as Vice-President.    All were in favor and the motion passed.  

The minutes from the special meeting held December 5, 2016 were approved as submitted with a motion made by Councilwoman Gee and seconded by Councilman Stiles.  Councilman Gibson abstained due to his Council term not beginning until January 1, 2017.   The motion passed 6-0. 

Josh and Courtney Hughett, Martin County Humane Society, submitted their annual report.  The Council thanked them and all the volunteers for all their hard work. 

Auditor Roush submitted an amendment to the 2017 Salary & Wage Ordinance.  The amendment included adding the hourly rate of the county Highway Department Employees to the ordinance.  The ordinance approved at the December 5, 2016 meeting did not include their hourly rate.  All employees at the Highway Department are paid hourly except for the Superintendent.  Prosecutor C. Michael Steiner submitted a letter, due to his absence, explaining the reasoning behind his request.  A lengthy discussion followed.  Councilman Stiles made a motion to table the amendment to the Prosecutor’s part of the Salary & Wage Ordinance until Prosecutor Steiner can be present at the meeting to answer questions concerning his request.  Councilwoman Gee made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Councilman Albright made a motion to approve the 2017 Salary & Wage Ordinance 2017-02 for the Highway Department.  Councilman Stiles made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  A brief discussion on another employee’s salary followed and Auditor Roush was directed to invite the Department Head to the next meeting.  
Auditor Roush submitted the Tourism Report on behalf of Jim Stoughton.  

The Council made the following appointments:  

Martin County Redevelopment Commission-Keith Gibson and Warren Albright, motion by Councilman Wininger and seconded by Councilman Stiles.  All were in favor and the motion passed. 

Alcoholic Beverage Board-Kenneth Inman, motion by Councilman Wininger and seconded by Councilwoman Gee.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Samaritan Advisory Council-Barbara McFeaters, motion by Councilwoman Gee and seconded by Councilman Stiles.  All were in favor and the motion passed. 

Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director, informed the Council of the need for additional storage at her new facility for road crew supplies.  The 3-bay garage at the Security Center was purchased by Community Corrections several years ago and uses 2/3 of the space, while the Sheriff’s Department uses the remainder.  The Commissioners gave her approval to purchase a storage unit pending Council approval.  She will be requesting an Additional Appropriation for the storage unit from the Misdemeanant Fund.      

Southern Indiana Development Commission-Randy Wininger, motion by Councilwoman McFeaters and seconded by Councilman Albright.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Solid Waste Management District-Richard Summers, motion by Councilwoman Gee and seconded by Councilman Stiles.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Economic Development Commission-Warren Albright, motion by Councilman Stiles and seconded by Councilman Gibson.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Martin County Park Board-Mitch Green and Donna Hawkins, motion by Councilman Albright and seconded by Councilman Stiles.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Community Corrections Advisory Board-Barbara McFeaters, motion by Councilman Wininger and seconded by Councilman Albright.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Martin County Alliance-Barbara McFeaters.  The motion was made by Councilman Albright and seconded by Councilman Gibson.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Auditor Roush informed the Council the 1782 Notice period had ended and a Budget Order should be issued soon. 

The Martin County Courthouse will be closed on Monday, January 16, 2017 for Martin Luther King, Jr Day.  

The Council congratulated Miss Martin County for being in the Top 10 at the Indiana State Fair Queen contest.   

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:42 pm with a motion made by Councilman Wininger and seconded by Councilwoman Gee.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next Council meeting will be held Monday, February 6, 2017.    
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